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the urban poor participating in solving their own housing needs; the evolving
mechanisms of social control; the introduction of site and service and squatter
upgrading schemes; the impact of the international aid agencies.

It is hoped that such a study will firstly synthesize existing research on
housing for the urban poor in Africa and suggest new avenues for research; and
secondly, be of relevance in terms of policy formation and advance our
understanding of post-colonial African society.

INTERNATIONAL CONGRESS OF AFRICAN STUDIES

JF. Abiola Irele, Secretary-General oflCAS, writes: It is notified for general
information that the Fifth Congress due to be held in Lagos in December 1983
has had to be postponed. This has been considered advisable in view of the
General Elections in Nigeria spread over the months of August and September
1983 and leaving not enough time to make adequate preparations for the
Congress. This is in addition to the current economic depression in our several
countries and at the international level making it difficult for ICAS to obtain
the considerable subsidies required for a meeting of this scale from
governments and organisations.

The Congress has now been rescheduled for December 1984 when the more
severe effects of the current depression are expected to have subsided. In this
connection, the President of ICAS, Professor Ade Ajayi, is continuing his
efforts to raise the necessary funds. A meeting of the International Bureau will
be held early in 1984 to make the final arrangements for the Congress.

In the meantime, the following details of arrangements originally planned
for the Congress are being communicated for the information of participants.

Congress date and venue. The dates originally decided upon for the Congress
are 13-19 December. These dates are likely to be maintained for 1984, with
arrivals on the 1 lth and 12th and departures as from the 20th. It is hoped that
this schedule will enable delegates to return to their respective countries in
time for Christmas and end of year festivities. Lagos remains the venue of the
Congress.

Themes and sections. As previously announced, the overall theme is 'African
Education and Identity'. The aim is to examine the contributions of African
Studies to the understanding of the African condition, with particular focus on
the context and processes of the transmission of culture in its widest connotation.

The Congress will meet in plenary and in six sections. In order to give
greater emphasis to the interdisciplinary character of the Congress, the themes
of the different sections will be as follows: (1) Educational Process in Africa, (2)
Value Systems and Culture in Africa, (3) Socio-economic and Political Process
in Africa, (4) Science and Technology in Africa, (5) Language and
Communication in Africa, (6) Ecology and Society in Africa. A series of round
tables will also be organized during the Congress to enable specialists within
disciplines to meet for academic discussions and to carry out business related
to their disciplines.

Opening address, keynote address and symposium. It is planned to invite a noted
personality of the black world to deliver the opening address. Two keynote
addresses are also planned. A symposium on the overall theme 'Education and
Identity' with the participation of about four eminent African scholars, will
also form part of the programme.
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